
Pacific Piecemakers Quilt Guild

September 10, 2021

Meeting Minutes


The meeting was called to order at 12:58 pm by president Janice Batchelder.

There were no visitors.  Sandy Hughes moved and Dee Goodrich seconded to 
accept the previous meeting’s minutes.  The motion carried.


Membership Chair Gail Spencer introduced a new member, Jeri Kennedy.


Treasurer Pam Todd reported that our income for the past month (minus Art 
in the Redwoods income) was $105.00.  Expenses for the period were $160.76.  
The bank balance as of August 31, 2021 is $24,816.54.


Dee Goodrich is the sole person on the Program Committee and needs two 
additional helpers.  Laura Fogg will be the November speaker and this meeting 
will be held outside at GAC.  Jennie Henderson will not be able to do our 
October dyeing workshop.


Sandy Hughes and Francie Angwin reminded us that entries can be submitted 
for the 2021 Challenge Show, “Flying Free” until September 24.  Quilts made 
for the 2020 challenge (which was canceled) can be submitted to this show.


The 2022 Challenge show will be in May 2022.  The title is “Fresh Beginnings—
Healing Our Earth.”  People are encouraged to use natural items in their 
entries.  Sylvia Evans and Della Zita are heading up this committee.


Jan Carter reported that she, Barbara Dunsmoor, and Cheryl Faconti are 
working on the 2022 Art in the Redwoods Quilt.


Judy Riddle reported that our Art in the Redwoods booth grossed about 
$3,000.00.  GAC’s percentage and taxes will be deducted from that.  Judy 
thanked all who helped on the committee, Marcia Luchini, Darla Buechner, 
Cheryl Faconti, Sylvia Evans, Francie Angwin, and Sandy Hughes.  She also 
thanked everyone who helped out in the booth, with setting up, and taking 
down.  Winter Wonderland 2021 will be held for the entire month after 
Thanksgiving.




Marcia Luchini reported that she has not given out many comfort quilts, but it 
is always good to have plenty on hand.  Quilts appropriate for males, females, 
and children are all appreciated.


Sandy Lockhart reported to Janice that she and Lori would like to make a 
November delivery to the Palo Alto Veterans Hospital.  So please have your 
Quilts of Valor in to Sandy by October 30.


Cheryl Faconti spoke about the suggested PPQG t-shirts.  She knows a 
graphic designer, and we have access to someone who can print them.  She 
showed us a mock-up of what the design might look like.


Judy Riddle and Sylvia Evans do not know if the Holiday Luncheon will be able 
to be held in-person or on a “drive-through” basis.  The menu is vegetable 
quiche, salad, roll, and cake.


Publicist Sandy Hughes said she would put information about our challenge 
show in the ICO.


Articles for the newsletter need to be turned in to Judy Riddle by the 25th 
of the month.


Thanks were given to the hospitality committee:  Della Zita, Sylvia Evans, 
Cheryl Faconti, and Pam Todd.


The name tag drawing was won by Barbara Fast.


Show and Tell:  

Janice Batchelder showed 3 comfort quilts.

Jan Carter showed a purple star quilt she is making for her nephew’s wedding.

Dee Goodrich showed an I Spy quilt.


The meeting adjourned at 1:47 pm.



